
Washoe-Storey Conservation District

1365 Corporate Boulevard
Reno, NV 89502

(775) 857-8500 ext. 131

Board of Supervisors Meeting

Minutes of February 11, 2019
	ATTENDANCE

	X
	Bret Tyler, Chairman
	P
	Jim Gifford, NRCS District Conservationist

	X
	Jim Shaffer,   
	X
	Bettina Scherer, NCDP, Director

	
	Vacant, Supervisor, Treasurer
	
	Bobby Jones - NDOW/NRCS - Biologist

	
	Jean Herman, Supervisor
	
	Reno/Sparks, Appointee - Vacant

	X
	Kathy Canfield, Storey Co. App.
	P
	Melany Atten, NCDP - 

	
	
	
	


GUESTS: Louie Damonte   - Little Washoe Dam Repair Project
I. Call to Order 

    A.  Determination of Board Quorum and Introduction of Guest Louie DeMonte - Little Washoe Dam Repair Project.  It was determined there was a quorum & Bret Tyler called the meeting to order @ 3:34 PM 
 II. Public Comments (three (3) minutes per comment) –  Little Washoe Dam Repair Project details and photos from Louie DeMonte
III. Review, Amendment and Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the January 11, 2019 were reviewed and Kathy Canfield made a motion to approve the minutes and Bret Tyler seconded the motion.  Bret Tyler called for the question and it passed unanimously.

IV. External Agency Reports
A. NRCS– Jim Gifford, District Conservationist – Phone- Jim stated there are currently 3 application projects in Washoe County
B. NCDP – Bettina Scherer, DCNR Program Director 
C. Melany Atten, new DCNR Rep in Winnemucca, NV -  Phone-Melany Aten discussed several work shops: soil health, work shop, Fire conservation workshop and a tour of local producers tied to NRCS. Cooperative Extension is putting on a weeds continued education work shop February 26th. Jeff Knight of the Nevada Department of Agriculture on   February 20th is providing  a continued education on grass hoppers and Mormon crickets.

D. There was discussion on the packet on soils as a lesson plan for schools. No decision yet if the District wants participation by elementary  or middle schools. Melany mentioned that Nevada Division of Fire maybe planning a work shop to plant seedlings. There are 5,000 seedlings that can be used for restoration for the Perry Fire near Pyramid Lake.

E. NDOW – Bobby Jones 
F. FSA – Closed.
G. Legislative Action – No update
V. District Projects
· Integrated Washoe County Water Project –No update
· Sage Grouse Project                                 
· Tenaya Creek – No response from TCHOA.
· Louie Damonte attended the Board meeting to discuss funding for the Washoe Lake dam. Contacted by the Division of Water Resources last year a breech in the dam was observed. Quillici Construction placed 150 class rip rap at a cost of $30,000 for repairing the damage. The Division of Water Resources stated the repair was not a permanent fix. There are several shareholders that receive water through this dam structure that includes the Big Ditch Company and others. Bettina Scherer states there is a Water Smart Efficiency grant that may qualify for them. There is a 50% match with the grant. Discussion of having all stockholders involved including State Lands, Shippo and possibly using Nevada Tahoe Conservation District professional engineers to design the  new dam structure.
· Storey County Projects – Kathy Canfield . Kathy stated that Story County will allow 10 hives per parcel provided a special use permit is obtained first. Kathy had asked in our previous board meeting information including individuals with knowledge on bee keeping.
· Scotch Pine HOA – no contact

.
VI. Internal District Issues 

A. Financial Reports –   checking account; mitigation account; credit card charges; checks written and checks that needed to be written. 
Financial Reports were read for the board. Checks for Mileage reports – 
First Independent Bank Accounts:

General Checking Account (8421): 

12-11, 2018 – Balance: $ 7,046.76
Debit Card Charges: $0.00 ; Debit Charge: $ 0.00 (Bank Service Charge)

Checks cleared:  0.00(WSCD.) 

Mitigation Account (8488):
January 30, 2019 - Balance - $18,184.85
Debit: Bank Service Charge - $ 10.00
Current Balance ------------ $13,124.85
Request for approval to pay monthly mileage fees, admin fees: 
Feb 2019 – 00.0
B. Bi-Annual Public Meetings –  reported that he had not had any contact with Lani Estill, they rescheduled their Board meeting. He is trying to get the date of their next meeting
C. VII. Supervisor, Staff and Consultant Items 

A. Announcements

· Jim Shafer  .
· Vaughn Hartug with be our new Washoe County Appointee
B. Staff Budget Issues

· County funding sources – Washoe County Planning – Still pursuing.  Jeanne Herman agreed to contact County Staff to get recommendation to discuss with County Manager.
· Discussion on Appointees –Vaughn Hartug and Jim Shafer to be sworn in next meeting.
C. Washoe County Planning Reviews- Jim Shaffer.  Seeding and eliminate mosquito breeding recommendations. Marc Chapelle, PLA  Landscape Architect Manager
D. Storey County Planning reviews - No new projects for review.
E. Filling Vacancies for WSCD  – None reported – need to put notices on FB and Web-site (Bret)

F. Staff Funding – Place notice that we have fence markers for sale. Approx. 5000- sell or
Donate pavers in stock.
G. Space Allocation – All of our files, markers and display case and equipment are out of storage. Need to be looking for storage area.
H. Need to re-contact Counties and Cities for funding.

VIII. Next District Meeting Items
A. Next meeting will be March 11th, 2019. 
IX. Adjourn – meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM


2
[image: image1.png]Washoe-Storey Conservation District




                                        [image: image1.png]
1365 Corporate Blvd. – Reno, NV  89502 – Business (775) 857-8500 ext. 131 - Fax (775) 857-8525 
www.wscd.nv.gov

CONSERVATION – DEVELOPMENT – SELF-GOVERNMENT


[image: image2.png]


